
ECC167ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE – MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the Management Committee meeting held on Monday 17th July 2017 at 7.00 pm at Council Chamber Essington Community Centre.

PRESENT             Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-chairman)
                               Councillor M Cole                               Councillor D Clifft
                               Councillor A Gibbons
                               Councillor R Bradburn                        Councillor B Tarbuck           
                               Councillor M Billingsley                     Councillor P Lever
                               Councillor K Pace                               Councillor C Steel      
                               Councillor J Smallman                        Councillor B Whitehouse          
The Chairman Councillor David Clifft J P opened the meeting and welcomed Members.
A resident was present & recorded the meeting.

TENNANTS – None
1.   ApologiES
Councillors Denise Clifft & Denise James tendered their apologies.
2.   DECLARATION OF INTERESTS – Councillor Beryl Tarbuck declared an interest & signed the register is respect of item 5.
3.   Minutes of last meeting held oN 3rd April 2017
The minutes were proposed by Councillor June Smallman seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck as an accurate record and carried.
4.   Matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting – ECC166 Councillor Beryl Tarbuck commented on the new bar facility, she said the décor is very eye catching with a wide variety of products available.
Councillor Chris Steel asked for an update on the layering of the hedgerow, the clerk will contact the Forrest of Mercia.

5.   centres

The Pavilions – The Chairman confirmed that the driveway to the Pavilions had been tidied up and the hedgerow cut.
Teddybears Nursery – The Clerk commented on a recent accident involving a Member of the nursery staff having a nasty fall.
Long Lane - Open Space – The Chairman commented that the boundary fence alongside Nr.76 is in need of repair/replacement, the clerk will get prices for the work..
Long Lane – Wryley FC – no comments
High Hill – The clerk read out correspondence received from the club about general maintenance, Members discussed their comments, the clerk will reply asking for more details.
Westcroft –A quote has been sought to replace the fingerpost, the cost was proposed by the Chairman & carried.
Essington Community Centre:

Carpark – The Chairman commented on recent damage to tyres from damaged traffic calming flip flaps, Members discussed the damage to visitors tyres and agreed to pay the associated costs of the replacement tyres, proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor Ken Pace and carried.  The clerk will research methods of traffic calming for the carpark.
Gas Meter Housing – The Chairman commented that the gas meter near the council chambers needs changing but the housing is not correct and needs replacing, Councillor Peter Lever proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried.

Electric Main Doors – The Chairman commented on the recent repair and asked Members to considerate a maintenance contract, Members agreed  not to take out a contract but to pay for repairs as required.
Tearoom –  The Chairman confirmed that the tearoom  is now trading 7 days per week and the Sunday opening is going well.

Brownshore Preschool  ​- 1 month has been paid towards the outstanding rent
7.50pm Councillor Beryl Tarbuck declared an interest and left the chamber.

ECC167
Pharmacy   - Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) commented that the pharmacy facility should be allocated a designated parking place on the front carpark for the delivery van, Members agreed subject to the pharmacist’s vehicle being parked at the rear of site, proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-chairman) and carried, Councillors Ken Pace & Bryn Whitehouse voted against the proposal
Swan Park – Funday – Postponed until the Autumn
6.  ECC – Phase 11 Refurbishment – Members discussed the next phase  - Additional car parking, Members discussed the quotes  and agreed to use the company we have used previously proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Mandy Cole and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.  Phase 4 & 6 of the Roof Replacement proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
7.  Finance
The Clerk presented to the meeting statements of receipts and payments up to the 30th June 2017 for all centres,
Essington Community Centre  Councillor Chris Steel commented on the salaries figure in comparison to this time last year – proposed by Councillor June Smallman  seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
The Pavilions Broad Lane – proposed by Councillor Mavis North(Vice-chairman) seconded  by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried.
Long Lane Open space –  proposed by Chairman and carried.
Long Lane Teddy Bears – proposed by Chairman and carried.
High Hill – proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn and carried.   
Tea Room – proposed by Councillor Maureen Billinsgley seconded by Councillor Peter Lever  and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
8.  Date of next meeting

The next meeting will be on Monday 2nd October  2017 at 7.00pm
9.  CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN:





DATE:
